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Dear Lieutenant Governor Hochul and Commissioner Zucker,

COVID-19 rates are skyrocketing across the state and, with no legal protections in place,
workers are risking exposure on the job. On the first day of your new administration, we urge
you to fully implement the NY HERO Act and protect the working people of New York.

We are a statewide group of unions, worker centers, legal service providers, immigrant rights
groups, community organizations, and health and safety experts. Our organizations represent
hundreds of thousands of essential workers across the state who have done everything that
New York has asked of them to get us through this pandemic.

Our members fought hard for the NY HERO Act and, in May, Governor Cuomo signed the
historic act into law -- creating the first permanent airborne infectious disease prevention
standard in the nation to protect all workers and work sites from COVID-19 and future airborne
infectious diseases. In order for these crucial protections to be implemented, the State
Department of Health must classify COVID-19 as “a highly contagious communicable disease
that presents a serious risk of harm to the public health.” We are writing to express our deep
concern that the Department of Health has failed to take this simple step to protect public health
and is not requiring employers to implement the basic worksite protections that the NY HERO
Act was designed to address.

As cases surge throughout the state due to the Delta variant, it is painfully obvious that
COVID-19 is still highly contagious and there is no evidence that it has ceased to be a serious
public health risk. Test positivity rates are at their highest point since February -- when vaccines
were not widely available and a state of emergency was still in place. Already this month nearly
200 New Yorkers have died as a result of Covid-19.

We understand that New Yorkers are ready for things to get back to normal after more than
seventeen months of dealing with COVID-19. Nobody feels this more than our members who
have worked in person throughout the pandemic and whose communities have borne the brunt
of infections and deaths. Unfortunately, the science shows that COVID-19 is still here and highly
contagious and dangerous to the public. More and more New Yorkers are returning to work and
they deserve to be able to do their jobs without being exposed to COVID-19. With school
reopenings around the corner it is crucial that the common sense basic safety standards



promised under the NY HERO Act be implemented in order to avoid unnecessary illness and
death and another statewide shutdown.

When you take office next week, we strongly urge the incoming administration and the
Department of Health to declare that COVID-19 is “A highly contagious communicable
disease that presents a serious risk of harm to the public health.” By accepting this
reality, the health and safety of all New Yorkers will be protected and the promise of the
NY HERO Act can be realized.
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